Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 7 June 2011 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall
Those present:  Mr N Sullivan (Chair), Mr S Frost (Vice-Chairman), Mrs L Starman, Mrs J Chapman, Mr R Rockley, Mr M Caston.
Mr A Gunson (County Councillor)
Members of the public.

1. Declarations of Interest – There were no declarations of interest.
2. Apologies for Absence – Received from Mrs Kirkpatrick who was on holiday.
3. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Approved and signed.
4. Matters Arising:
· Register of Interest Form – Mr Frost required a copy of the form for completion.  Clerk to provide.
· Dogs in playing field – New polycarbonate sign to be ordered at cost of £30.80 + VAT.  Clerk to purchase.
· Paths adjacent to Village Sign – Mr Gunson advised that the paths are unadopted therefore not the responsibility of Norfolk County Council.  Some confusion as to who is responsible.  Clerk to bring copies of plans to next meeting to help ascertain responsibility for the paths.
· Langley Staithe rubbish bins – Mr Caston had phoned and the bins had now been emptied.  Consider asking for 2-weekly collection.

5. Clerk's Report:

· The new Clerk had now received all files and equipment from the retiring Clerk.  The Parish Council confirmed that the new Clerk's employment commenced on 1 May 2011.  The Clerk had downloaded PAYE software from the Inland Revenue and would pay herself quarterly, starting in July.  Clerk to create draft Contract of Employment to be approved/amended at next meeting.
· Whole Council Training had been discussed with Chedgrave Parish Council.  Clerk to arrange joint training for September.
· Long Term Agreement for insurance policy was signed.

· Barclays Bank Mandates – documents signed to register Mr Frost as signatory to replace Mr Townsend and to allow new Clerk to receive bank statements.

· Parish Council website – Clerk was advised that there is no need to create a new website as one already exists.
· Future meeting dates – The Parish Council agreed to meet on the first Tuesday of every month except August.
6. Correspondence:
· South Norfolk:

· Eastern River Valleys Neighbourhood Community Consultation & Information Day – posters to go in notice boards

· SAMs Project – Clerk to confirm interest and ask for training dates
· Waveney Valley Identity Project Launch – for circulation
· Norfolk Rural Community Council – for circulation
· Queen Elizabeth II Fields Challenge / Trust – Clerk to add to next agenda
· Norfolk Link May 2011 – for circulation
· E-bulletin for County Associations, National Council and member councils – for circulation
· Community Resilience Workshop – Reminder – for circulation
· SPORT ENGLAND: Places People Play – Protecting Playing Fields – for circulation
· Mill Cafe – Posters for notice board
7. Planning:
· South Norfolk 2001/0702 – The Wherry Inn.  Minor amendments of alterations to windows and doors to planning permission ref 2009/1376/F.  Approved.
· Decision made: South Norfolk 2011/0450 – Land adj Langley Cottage, Langley Street.  Approved with 3 conditions.

8. Finance:



Freda Selby
Printer Cartridges
Cheque 100719
£22.98



GS Computers
PC Service Charge
Cheque 100720
£55.00



Lynn Starman
Freda's gift
Cheque 100721
£49.99


LwH Village Hall
Rent
Cheque 100722
£20.00

GS Computers
Replacement hard drive
For authorisation
£130.00 – not authorised.  Clerk to seek quote to replace computer.
9. County Councillor's Report:

· Many potholes had been repaired – lots on Cross Stone Road – before surface dressing begins in July.
· Langley Dyke weeds – NCC and Broads Authority have not yet agreed who will do what – possibly one cut a year.  Langley Dyke was cut today.  The riverbank is very overgrown and impassable for walkers in places.  Mr Gunson to pursue.  Parishes can carry out their own cutting, path sweeping etc. 
· Swimming Pool at Hobart High will be officially opened by Mr Gunson on 9 June.  It will be run by White Dolphins and available to 3-18 year olds.  Funding came from NCC £250,000; White Dolphins £28,000 and Hobart High £224,000.

· Hardley Road, Chedgrave – There had been some complaints about the new footpath: bark falling onto the path, stones from drives and children could hurt themselves falling off the wall.

· Trowse traffic lights – The dimmed green lights are to be changed.  Lights into Norwich still not properly synchronised.  The central high level red light over the A47 slip road from Dereham is not working.  The white line lane markers in the section between Bixley lights and the bridge have worn away and need to be replaced.

· There is a large pothole on the Haddiscoe road, after Crossways Farm – this is possibly a sunken hydrant – and needs to be repaired.
· Broadband – NCC have received a £15 million grant to increase broadband speed across Norfolk.  It will cost £60 million and businesses have agreed to put funding in.

· Bergh Apton Recycling Centre – NCC Waste will put in a planning application by the end of the year to extend the life of the centre, which is due to end in September 2012.  Mr Gunson suggested that the Parish Council write to NCC asking for an update, and indicating concern regarding timescales as all waste planning applications take a long time to consult on.  Consultation documents on NCC's Waste & Mineral Policy should have been issued, as Bergh Apton's application will be judged against the Policy.
· Mrs Chapman commented that some people are dumping TVs and radios by the road.  General concern that fly-tipping will increase as Beccles tip may close in November and people can't afford to pay the council to take rubbish away.
10. District Councillor's Report – not available.
11. Police Report – No report.  Mr Gunson advised that there had been 4 crimes in May in the parish.

12. Tree Warden's Report – Mrs Carpenter is making enquiries about a disease resistant elm.
13. Councillor's Reports:

Mrs Starman reported an incident at the playing field.  Mr Starman had found evidence of children having lit fire in the corner of the field – bricks, grill, moss etc.  Also found an aerosol can, lighter and charred paper.  After the fire had been cleared up a group of children, around 11 years old, were seen to throw eggs at the gate.  PC Nightingale has been informed.
14. Public Participation: None
15. Date of next meeting: 7.30 pm on Tuesday 5 July 2011 in Langley with Hardley Village Hall.  

The meeting closed at 9.06 pm.
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